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PRESS ADVISORY

Preparatory talks on Basel Convention
to run from 26 – 30 April

Geneva, 26 April 2004 – Representatives from some 100 governments will attend the third session of the Open-ended Working Group (OEWG 3) of the Basel Convention on the Transboundary Movement of Hazardous Wastes and Their Disposal in the Palais des Nations this week.

The Working Group is addressing a range of technical and legal issues that are on the agenda of the Seventh Meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the Convention (COP 7), which is scheduled for 25-29 October 2004 in Geneva.

Delegates will resume discussions on whether and when aging ships destined for dismantling should be defined as hazardous waste. This complex debate, which has important legal and insurance implications, is likely to continue beyond COP 7.

The meeting may also adopt a partnership programme aimed at engaging environmental groups and industry more actively in the work of the Convention. In addition to the mobile phone partnership initiative launched in 2002, other focus areas for the programme may include used oils in Africa and computer equipment.

Other agenda items include compliance, preparation of technical guidelines on persistent organic pollutants (POPs) and on metals and metal compounds, and national classification and control procedures for the import of certain wastes.

Note to journalists: The meeting will take place in Room 19 (BC contact: Nicole Appel tel +41 (0) 79 252 79 68). For additional information see www.basel.int or contact Michael Williams at +41-22-917-8242/8244/8196, +41-79-409-1528 (mobile) or michael.williams@unep.ch. 


